ST CHAD’S CHURCH, LADYBARN
Report from the Safeguarding Co-ordinators

to the Annual Parochial Church Meeting

April 2nd 2014

We continue to follow our own St Chads Safeguarding Policy and Safeguarding Practice Guidelines.  They are available from either the Revd Elizabeth Davies or from either of the Parish Safeguarding Officers, if you wish to read through them.

Children and young people are made welcome here and are regularly invited to contribute to our activities. The children’s area in church has been made suitable for a wider age range of youngsters. Any other suggestions as to how this important work could be developed would be most welcome. 

Elizabeth (as Rector) Leslie Bell and Judy Fletcher (as Safeguarding Officers) have been alerted to a new Diocesan Policy Document called the Safe Church Policy. This had received the unanimous support of the Diocesan Synod and is designed to be an “umbrella” under which other policies are grouped. The document concerns issues both to do with the safeguarding of children and vulnerable adults, but also refers to wider safety issues. For example, safe premises, insurance and safety certificates, and risk assessments.  Such a policy document has considerable Health and Safety implications and we have therefore established a PCC Health and Safety (H&S) sub-committee, in order to monitor this important aspect of our well-used buildings. The most recent Health and Safety sub-committee report was presented to the PCC in February 2014 and is available from the PCC Secretary

The Safeguarding Co-ordinators and our H&S subcommittee plan to work together to create our own St Chad’s Safe Church Policy, as required by the Diocese, later this year. It will then be presented to our new PCC for ratification.

Signed:
Judy Fletcher and Leslie Bell
Safeguarding Co-ordinators for St Chads Church, Ladybarn
Peter Matthews, Muriel Hargreaves and Judy Fletcher
St Chad’s PCC Health and Safety Sub-Committee
